" Septenber 15, 1977

Mr. Danfel R, Muller

Director of Environmental Projects
Division of Resctor Licensing
Huclear Regulatory Commissioa
Washington, D.C. 20555

Dear Mr. Muller: -

By letter of November 11, 1974, (copy enclosed) the Council inforned
what was thea the U.S. Atomiec Energy Commissfon that the Final Enviroa-
mental Statement for the River Bend Nuclear Power Station Unite 1 and

28 2, Loutsiana, was inadequate because it did not demonstrate coupliance
£y with, nor an swareness of, AEC's responsibilities pursuant to Executive
év Order 11593, "Protection and Enhancement of the Cultural Favironuent™

T {ssued May 13, 1971, To date, however, the Council has received nothing
further on this matter from efther AEC or 1its successor, the Nuclear
Regulatory Cosmisafien.

Recently we have been advised by staff to the Louisiana State Historie
Preservaticn Officer that the praject is proceeding and wmay affect
significant cultural resources that may be eligible for fnclusion ia
the National Register of Historic Places.

p 4 Therefore, on the basis of this information, the Council requests that

Y you investigate this nmatter to deterrine vhether the nature of the effect
requires the WkC to obtain the comments of the Council in accordance
with Section 106 of the Katfonal Historic Preservation Act (16 U.S.C
470f, as amended, 90 Stat. 1320) and/or Executive Jrder 11593, "Protec-
€ tion and Pohancement of tha Cultural Enviroament.” Steps to deternine

| this responsibility are set forth in Section 800.4 of the Council's
"procedures for the Protection of Historic and Cultural Properties” (36
C.F.R. Part 800). A copy of the Couwncil's procedures is enclosed for

your coavenience.

1 The Council requests that you report the results of your fuvestigation
§ to this office at the earliest opportunity. If you have further
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Mr. Danfiel R, Muller
River Bend Nuclear Power Statfon Units 1 & 2, Louisfana
Septeuber 13, 1977

questions or require assistance regarding this matter, please contact
¥{chael H. Bureman of the Council staff at (303) 234-4946,

The Council appreclates your cooperation in this matter.

Sincerely yours,

StanedV i

Louis S. Wall
Assistant Director, OIffce of
Review and Compliance
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